


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF PENTEWAN VALLEY PARISH HELD AT THE CORNWALL HOTEL ON WEDNESDAY 17TH MAY 2023 AT 7.00 PM.

Present: George Muskett, Vicky Cartwright, Miles Avery, Richard Strawford, Janice Williams, Toni Dowrick and Stephen Street (all Pentewan Valley Parish Councillors), Cllr James Mustoe (Cornwall Council Mevagissey ward member), Anne Cruickshank (Clerk to Pentewan Valley Parish Council).
Cllr Vicky Cartwright  as Vice Chairman of the Parish Council Chaired the meeting
(1)  Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 17 April 2019
It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 17th April 2019 were an accurate record of the meeting and were signed accordingly.
(2)  Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
(3) Chairman’s Report
All Parish Councillor positions have been fully occupied over the course of the last year.  Meetings have been held alternately In the Cornwall Hotel and Pentewan Sailing Club. Both venues are accessible for people with impaired mobility.  It is hoped to utilise the village hall after accessibility issues have been addressed.

The Council has been able to maintain a very low precept for residents during very challenging financial times. The Income from the car park has given the Council the flexibility to do this. The Council has invested in a second machine for the car park to reduce queues and increase resilience. This has been of value with the old machine developing a fault and being off line for some time. The Council will during its next year review charges as part of the 3 year review cycle.

The Council has been able to award grant funding to the village hall and the Air Cadets for Coronation related events. The Council also contracted the cleaning and weeding of the Square in time for the Coronation BBQ.

The Council has made good progress with the development of the Neighbourhood Development Plan. It is hoped the first stage of consultation with the residents and businesses within the Parish will start soon.

The Climate, Ecology and Environment Advisory Committee have undertaken a number of projects. Of note are tree planting, hedgehog and bee protection measures and the clearing and planting of Tregorrick car park. Engagement continues with groups such as the White River Project and cycle and walking infrastructure.

The Council continues to work with others to implement a coastal flood defence system for Pentewan Village. The formal planning applications are live. This is a very complex planning issue that still faces objection and is not guaranteed to be approved.

The Council were pleased with the outcome of the deferred elements of the community governance review. This means that the Higher Trewhiddle area will remain as part of the Parish.

My Thanks go to Cllr Cartwright for supporting and covering for me as Vice Chair. I thank Anne our Clerk for her hard work over the last year. I thank all Councillors for their work and commitment to  the betterment of the Parish.

I am prepared to stand again as Chair for the forthcoming year. I am also happy to stand aside should another Councillor seek to undertake the role.

(4)  Report from Cllr James Mustoe, Cornwall Council Member for the Mevagissey Ward
I am pleased to now be in my ninth year as divisional member for Pentewan village and would like to thank the Parish Council, and residents and businesses in general for your continued support.
I continue to work on a variety of local issues, and in all areas like to work closely with my parish councils to achieve real positive change and help addresslongstanding issues.
A few highlights include:
In Pentewan Village I have been pleased to have worked with a variety of stakeholders to finally get the flood defence scheme for the village to the formal planning application stage. This is currently in and awaiting a decision.
I was also pleased to work with the parish council to get improved surfacing on the horseshoe trail and confirmation of further works on the bridge later this year from Cormac following a site meeting.
Also a long and drawn out process from Cormac in taking work to address issues with drainage on Pentewan Hill, with the final works on this scheduled for September this year.
I also continue to include the Parish in my regular ongoing litter pick and beach clean schedule.
I have also in my day to day work, continued to get out and about, meeting local residents, organisations, and businesses and always try my best to represent your issues and interests at County Hall.
I have also continued to work closely Cllr Bunney as the Cornwall Councillor for the other part of the parish and we have successfully worked together to help solve issues around flooding at London Apprentice, potholes and road surfacing, and in keeping the parish whole, seeing off unwelcome overtures from St Austell way.
There are always loads of local casework issues ongoing, particularly regarding potholes and verge trimming – I do my best to get a speedy and positive response once I get involved.
On a Cornwall-wide note, at Cornwall Council over the past year, I have been pleased to have led on a motion supporting the NFU’s call for a national ban on sky lanterns, following up from my successful campaign to ban them being launched at licensed events or from Cornwall Council land in 2015. I will also shortly be putting forward a motion for the council to recognise young people with care experience as a protected characteristic.
Finally, with the Platinum Jubilee, Funeral of Queen Elizabeth II and Coronation of Charles III, we have seen historic events over the past year and I have been honoured to represent the parish at the Cornwall Civic events to mark these occasions, as well as taking part in local events to mark them. 
I would like to congratulate the Parish Council on their excellent work and positive approach and attitude. You are a pleasure to work with and I always look forward to coming to the monthly meetings.
(5) Devon and Cornwall Police Report
Due to the way the new NICHE crime recording system works, it has not been possible to divide up the individual parish’s and as such, 1 report has been compiled that covers all 3 parishes. 

St Austell Neighbourhood Team is made up of a Sergeant plus 9 Police Officers, assisted by 6 PCSO’s. The sector of St Austell is divided into 3 areas, with each area having dedicated PC’s and PCSO’s. 

The area of St Austell Bay and Carlyon is covered by PC Will Chesterfield, PC Chris Wallbank, PC Gareth Hawken, PCSO Wendy Christophers and PCSO Yas Barrott.  

There has been a recent change of sector inspector – with Matt Trevivian taking over from Ian Jolliff – Matt is a former St Austell NTL so has knowledge of the patch and is settling into his new role.   

Response teams are being bolstered by an additional 8 officers by the end of June. 

Crime data – 2021 = 160 offences  
                     2022 = 156 offences   

As you can see, the numbers are virtually identical which is positive in terms of there not being a rise in reported crimes. 

Devon and Cornwall Police were recently criticised regarding their recording of crimes and as such a greater level of attention is being paid on crime recording. 

There are no crime trends to be concerned about in the area, with no particular spike in any crime types. 

So far in 2023 we have had 57 reported crimes which is consistent with the crime rate from the previous year.  

ASB reports – 2021 = 50 reports 
	            -  2022 = 29 report

This is a significant decrease and is positive. 

The Neighbourhood team have been working hard to address ASB and low level offending and this has been bolstered by the introduction of further Neighbourhood Beat Managers across the St Austell area which allows for more pro-active policing, community engagement, and the reduction of Anti-Social behaviour. 

In 2023 officers from St Austell Neighbourhood Team have been involved in a number of Pro-Active operations. 

Including- 

January 25th- Proactive traffic operation, targeting the ‘Fatal Five’- Careless driving, drink/drug driving, not wearing a seatbelt, excessive speed, and mobile phone use. 31 vehicle tickets issued for a range of offences, 3 vehicles seized for document offences (no insurance, no licence, etc.) and 1 arrest made. 

February- Pro-Active operation to arrest outstanding suspect for local burglaries. Stolen property, along with cash, class A drugs and weapons seized. Suspect arrested.  

March- ‘Op Medusa’ – forcewide operation to target County Lines drug supply across Devon and Cornwall with the support of Merseyside Police. St Austell Neighbourhood were involved in the execution of 2x drugs warrants in the St Austell area whereby several arrests were made. 

April- Warrant to arrest male and female for local burglaries in the St Austell area executed. Both male and female located and taken to custody, with stolen items recovered from the address. Further male arrested for outstanding offences. 

May- Excellent response to a local robbery in the wider St Austell area with a child victim. Officers obtained information regarding the suspect and a theft act warrant was obtained, leading to property being recovered and a suspect arrested.

(6) Open Forum
There were no members of the public present.


The meeting closed at 19:16

Signed ………………………………………………	Date ……………………………………



